

General Meeting Minutes

Lennox Head Public School Parents and Citizens Association

11th May 2021, 6pm, Club Lennox

Attendance – J. Lachmann, D. Langfield, S. Leonard, K. Kernaghan, S. May, F. Jom, K. Nimmo, B. Pearse, L. Jeffers, A. Troon, K. Smith, S. Buckley. V.

Apologies – Sue Tatum, Tonya Ranyard, C. Watson, A. Top,

Acknowledgement of country

Presentation of previous minutes – accepted Jacqui Lachmann, 2nd Kerren Kernaghan

Sharon Buckley – Union rep at the school. Seeking P & C support for the new federation agreement. Provided hand out with the information with the findings from the Gallop inquiry and the recommendations from the report.

Matters arising from previous meeting

- Online ordering system – Sue continuing to look into. Sophie likes Flexischools as it provides support and all equipment where as the others do not appear to.
- Deb asked for money for Kinder-year 2 readers \$10,000. Kerren will speak to Tonya about what funds we have available.

- Principal's report
- Treasurer's report
- Easter raffle \$3000 profit
- Mothers Day Stall great success around \$1500 profit
- Canteen report – Sue absent
- Canteen electricity seems to be tripping. Possibly the oven. Will need an electrician to look into it.

General Business

- School Build. Kerren has an email from Deb that has all of the information from what has gone in over the last few years. We can send a letter from the P & C and then have information for each individual to put forward their own letters to Ministers.
- Liesel would like to put together a working party to work together to work on moving forward with the build. She has projected data from Ballina Shire Council that can support lobbying the Government. Working party meeting date Tuesday 22nd June 7pm. Liesel will put together a Flyer put to parents to see who is interested in joining the working party. Possibly at the pub.
- Bunnings sausage sizzle – send letter on letterhead with copy of public liability insurance request to be added to bbq rotation list
- Election bbq in September
- Discos for term 3. K-2 5-6pm, 3-6 6.30pm-7.30pm
- Bronwyn is happy to do an Auction night possibly affiliated with the Comedy commune possibly October. Bron will begin organizing in October
- Krista fundraising idea, blow up obstacle course. Krista will find out about the logistics whether it will need to be dug into the ground.

- B. Pearse suggested putting out a possible flyer to families looking for cash support to put towards the new readers. An envelope for those able to and wishing to contribute.

Next Meeting 8TH June 7pm, Club Lennox